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Mpox Outbreak Information for Pilots 

 
 
NOTE 
This bulletin is intended for informational purposes only. In all cases, please follow the 
guidance of your operator, regulator, and national laws. 
 
 
The World Health Organization (WHO) has just determined that the upsurge of Mpox in 
the Democratic Republic of Congo (DRC) constitutes a Public Health Emergency of 
International Concern (PHEIC), following the emergence and rapid spread of a new virus 
strain. Several outbreaks of Mpox have occurred in different countries, with different 
modes of transmission and different levels of risk.  
 
At this stage, Mpox does not seem to spread easily between people in general 
because close contact is required. 
 
IFALPA strongly recommends that pilots operating to the affected areas familiarize 
themselves with the Key Facts compiled by the WHO, including transmission, signs and 
symptoms, treatment, vaccination, self-care and prevention.” 
 
The WHO does not recommend any international travel restriction measures at this 
time. 
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